# REQUEST TO REVISE NO PARKING SIGNS SURROUNDING THE HOLY JUBILEE SCHOOL AREA

# Recommendation

Councillor Peter Meffe requests that staff review the feasibility of replacing the existing No Parking signs in this area to No Parking between 8:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. – Monday thru Friday and that they report back at the next Committee meeting with their findings.

#### **Economic Impact**

Nil.

#### **Purpose**

To review the feasibility of replacing the No Parking Signs in the Holy Jubilee School area.

### **Background - Analysis and Options**

Residents in the area have called to advise my office and advised that their visitors are being ticketed on a regular basis at night and on the weekends due to the no parking signs.

The no parking were signs were installed primarily to prevent the congestion caused by parents parking their cars to drop of their children at Holy Jubilee School. As this problem exists only during school drop off times in the morning and afternoon, Monday thru Friday, if the signage could be revised it would alleviate this problem.

#### Relationship to Vaughan Vision 2007

This report is consistent with the priorities previously set by Council and the necessary resources have been allocated and approved.

#### Conclusion

It is my belief that this change will be beneficial to the residents in this area.

# **Attachments**

None

# Report prepared by:

Respectfully submitted,

Peter Meffe, Councillor, Ward 1